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February 10, 2021
Members Present:
Justin McGuire
Jason Cox
Josh Coleman
Angel Lancaster
George Rush
Josette Vance
Addison Vontrell
Ryan Burgett
Adarris May
Glenn Kennedy
Leslie Price
Joe Mooney
Javon St James
Willow Sage
Stacey Waites
Walker Hansen

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 PM by President, Justin McGuire

Jason read the resignation of Grantham Patterson. The full board accepted his resignation. The position that he has left will be filled later on in the meeting.

Jason mentioned that he was not reading the minutes from the past meeting as it was emailed. Josh motioned to accept the minutes and Ryan seconded with no opposition.

Justin went over the treasure report that was emailed out by Angel. Jason mentioned that the sweetheart pageant pricing that was on the report was not correct as we made $430 from the door, $75 from the contestant fees, $100 from the liquor basket giveaway for a total of $605. The notation for the pageant that was on the report was $425. Josh motioned to accept the report and George seconded with no opposition.

The pageant update was given by pageant director Jason. He went over the income that we made for the pageant. The breakdown for the pageant was as follows:
Crowns: $90 (paid for by CAP)
Sashes: $100 (donated by Josette Vance)
Judges and Emcees Gifts: $0 (donated by Josette Vance)
Copies for judge's binders: $0 (donated by Leslie Price)
Flowers: $30 (donated by Jason Cox and Justin McGuire)
Liquor Basket: $0 (donated by The Quest) The basket was not raffled off as no one purchased tickets. Due to this, Jason put $100 in to make the money that was needed.

Total Net: $515

Stacey also went over the PR side of things that she saw with the pageant. The biggest thing that was noticed was that people were making all kinds of comments. Going forward, we are going to have to have someone at the pageant monitoring this and doing nothing else.

Also, while pageants were being discussed Jason brought up the April pageants. Before a discussion was done, Jason allowed the titleholders that were present to speak. Javon (Mr)  spoke and said that he would like to continue his reign because he had not gotten the chance to fully reign. Joe (Newcomer) spoke and said that when he won his title, he wanted to bring awareness to how people of color who are trans are treated differently and what they have to go through.  He would like to see them included and he hopes to be allowed to serve another year so he can do what others have gotten the chance to do during their reign. Willow who is our new Sweetheart queen, spoke and said that she looks forward to the pageant each year and last year when the pageant was postponed, it made her and her friends upset. She understands where we are coming from but she hopes we are able to have it. Walker (Mister) closed out our titleholders speaking and he said he fully supports the current titleholders holding their titles. Jason broke down the charges for everyone on how much we would be spending on this.
Crowns: $600
Pins: $500
Sashes: $200
Payouts: $1500
Total $2800 **This is only if there are people who will donate items for the judge's bags.**

The recommendation was made that all current titleholders hold their titles until April 2022. The conclusion of their payouts will be given at their give up which will be in April 2022. The conclusion of the payout will be given at the completion of a pride festival. Each titleholder in attendance agreed that they were okay with this. Willow, the current sweetheart queen will not receive any compensation as her title did not include that. Jason made a motion to withhold the main pageant which is in April and have it in April 2022. The Mister and Miss Merry Christmas can still be held if things are back to normal. With not holding pageants this year, this will mean all current titleholders will carry their titles over. Ryan seconded with no opposition. 
Justin requested to have a meeting with pageant committee before the next meeting.

Justin brought up Pride 2021 and gave two recommendations. 
1) It would be held in The Boutwell and would be set up like a ball.
2) It would be held at Avondale Park.

Prior to voting on where we would like it, someone brought up that at Avondale Park there will be a 10 PM noise curfew that would be in place.

All board members that were present voted for the Avondale Park option for June 2021 Pride Fest.

Jason asked if there had been any prices that had been received to hold Pride Fest in this manner. None had been secured, so a workshop meeting will be held two weeks from tonight which will be February 24, 2021. It will be held via Zoom Platform.

Jason said that him and Josette had talked and said that the awards needed to be given out in a different manner so it truly meant something to the winner. Instead of handing out the awards out at Pride or the pageant, the awards can he handed out at an award banquet. The only people that would be present would be the board and the winners and their plus 1. All awards voted on plus the board awards will receive an invitation. However, it will not state what they won. Glenn motioned to accept this and George seconded with no opposition. 

Jason went over the lawsuit information and mentioned that Andrew Salser has said the plaintiff has agreed to settle and we will settle with him for $2500. Josette also asked him how much we were going to have to pay him and he said that he was not charging CAP anything and should any other accusations come from this, he will also handle it. Due to this, Jason recommended that we add an Ally award and give it to Andrew Salser for his contributions. Glenn motioned and George seconded with no opposition.

The changes to the bylaws were brought up. The changes need to be clearer and need to be proofread. Jason will have them redone and emailed out a week prior to the next monthly meeting.

Jason brought up the actions of Glenn Kennedy which were recommended to be brought before the board by Josh Coleman. Jason said while on a call with titleholders, he got rude with several titleholders who took it personal. Secondly, we had a meeting to discuss the upcoming pageant and midway through the call, Glenn hung up with no warning. Thirdly, we had the pageant and he had secured a $50 gift card to be given to the winner. The card was not present at the pageant. I asked him about the card and was not responded to. The titleholders spoke of their disapproval of Glenn. He was removed from the pageant committee. Justin called the executive board in and asked what their recommendation was and Angel said that it was ridiculous and he should not have been on the firing line for the past 30 minutes. Josh.  did not care and said to get a motion if something was to be done, if not, move on. Executive meeting ended and Justin asked if there were any motions on the table. Ryan motioned to remove Glenn from the board of directors. Jason seconded. All board members voted and agreed to keep him on the board. The motion was denied. 

Nominations were taken to fill the open board position and Addison was the only nomination. Jason motioned to add Addison, George seconded with no opposition.

Josh motioned to adjourn meeting; Stacey seconded with no opposition. Meeting adjourned at 9:58 PM.
